Anniston Runners Club
Minutes of the December Board Meeting
January 13, 2014 
6 PM Animal Medical Center Board room
Executive Board Present: Haley Gregg, Nancy Grace, Mark Lentz, Brooke Nelson, Leah Stuart and Carla Willingham 
Executive Board Absent: Immediate Past President Ed Turner
Old Business (Voted on by email correspondence) Due to time constraints, prior to the board’s meeting, the following topics were discussed and voted on via email. 

1. Canyon Climb 5 mile run approval
2. Purchasing Survey monkey subscription for the purpose of sending out GP ballots and Board of Director ballots electronically for upcoming year. 
3. Grand Prix and 1200 club shirt colors

4. Using RunSignUp for ARC membership cards/sponsors
Carla Willingham arrived at 6:22pm. Robert Smith and Tom Downing were presenting information regarding the new ARC race Canyon Climb. 
Canyon Climb points
1. Date is March 29, 2014

2. Shirts will be green and will order around 300. Brooke offered to help with the shirts.
3. Price will tentatively be $15 with an ARC discount of $2. Race day registration will tentatively be $15

4. New course discussed due to ALDOT reluctance to allow runners on Quintard Avenue

5. Nancy motioned to accept new all proposals, Brooke seconded, motion carried. 

The executive board meeting was called to order by President Nancy Grace at 6:27p.m after Robert and Tom finished their report.
Old Business

1. Accounting Firm Issue- Leah proposed that we continue doing business with Kemp and Associates and with a seasoned board this year, we should be able to get information to them quicker and they, in turn, can produce the tax records in a timely fashion. Nancy will talk to Kemp about becoming an in-kind ARC sponsor. Tabled until February meeting.
2. Banquet Update- Since the Anniston Country Club requires payment for every person who signs up, we need a head count pretty quickly. Deadline will be extended to January 18th and then we need to close registration. 

New Business

1. Races-

a. Half Naked 2014-
i. Nancy Grace, RD, reported that so far approximately 50 people have signed up. 
ii. We should see an improvement in registration in the next few weeks as many runners use this as a training run for the Mercedes in February.
iii.  Ken Brewer has volunteered to be the sweeper. 
iv. Runners will have option of stopping at the halfway mark if they desire not to run the entire half marathon.  
v. Nancy had a meeting with the volunteers and everything is coming together.
b. Woodstock 2014-

i. Mark mentioned that he would like to use the new RunSignUp system that is in place for registration. 

ii. Haley’s only concern is that we aren’t sure about the marketing behind it. She will do more research and present back to the board. She really wants the option of having email blast capability and advertising. 

iii. Scoutphoto.com has approached the board with interest in being a bib recognition distributor for Woodstock. They wouldn’t be a photographer but would use search engine for bib recognition. 

iv. Haley spoke to a company, Liveality, that she met while at the RRCA conference in 2013 which has the same capabilities. This company pays the photographer and the participants can download pictures from their site. Cost is $2.50 per runner paid for by the Woodstock entry fees. Much discussion was had regarding if we wanted to absorb this cost in order for the runners to have more access to pictures. They also will give $.50 per runner to charity of choice. A positive selling point is that the participant can create photo books of their Woodstock experience through the company. Haley will speak to them about the price and see if they can come down. The board was in agreement that this is something we would like to have, but the cost is preventing a proposal to be made at this time. Haley will contact the previous photographer to see if they can get the bib recognition capability as it is the desire of the board to use local businesses as much as possible. Will discuss more when more information is available. 
c.  Plucked Turkey 2014-

i. Discussion was had regarding changing time to 7am so that folks can run the race and be home in time for Thanksgiving functions.

ii. Providing hot chocolate at the finish line was discussed.

d. Half Naked 2015-

i. Discussion of making the course a full half marathon route and not an out and back. 

ii. Mark drew out a possible route and will send email detailing the new course for review.
2. Ballots for Grand Prix and ARC Board of Directors-

a. The Grand Prix Director is responsible for sending out ballots for Grand Prix races for the upcoming year. The Membership Chair is responsible for sending out Board of Director ballots for officers for the upcoming year. 

b. The Grand Prix and ARC Board of Directors ballots are due at midnight on January 24th. Those without email addresses will be sent paper copies and will be given until that time to return their votes. Winners will be announced at the annual banquet on the 25th. 

c. This year new categories were added to the Grand Prix ballot in addition to voting on the upcoming races. The results of the status of those categories will be announced at the annual banquet. 
3. New ARC fundraiser-

a. ARC was presented with a unique opportunity for a fund-raiser-  http://www.funds2orgs.com/.  ARC members and friend and families can donate shoes of all kinds to be picked up by a company who will pay ARC for them. More details will be coming. Collection at Woodstock was discussed and approved. It was felt that there would be more collections during this time. They will pay up to $3,000 for collecting 300 bags of shoes (approximately 25 pairs per bag). Will also need a place to store the shoes until time to put them in bags for collection

4. Sponsorship chair-

a. Tom Downing resigned as the Sponsorship chair for the upcoming year. We will need to find another chair and will be contacting  a potential chairperson soon. 

5. New Categories for clubs (MAD, 1200 club etc)

a. Mark presented the idea for a 2,000 and 3,000 mile club shirt for those runners who run more than the 1200 miles needed for the 1200 mile club. Also, a distance in between the MAD (mile a day) and 1200 miles was discussed to encourage MAD runners to run more if they are not able to obtain the 1200 mile standard. More discussion needed and will resume talk at next month’s meeting. 
6. RRCA National Convention-

a. The RRCA National Convention is May 1-4, 2014 and ARC needs to send a representative. The cost is approximately $1,200. Brooke made a motion that we send Haley again this year and Leah seconded it. Motion carried. 

7. RunSignUp-

a. Mark will present a short tutorial next month to show the capabilities of RunSignUp. 
8. Collaborative agreement between ARC and Anniston Aquatic Center-

a. Carla presented a question to the board regarding possibly pursuing an agreement between ARC and Anniston Aquatic Center in hopes of having a “one price” for both memberships. Since ARC already has a deal in place with the Y in Anniston, this possibility was not an option. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:09 pm. 
After the meeting, the proposal to purchase of 2 12’ x 12’ hand held stop signs and 25 reflective vests to be purchased to be used at the Half Naked Half Marathon and subsequent races, was approved by email. 

